DEP # 93-306   March 4, 2009 Hearing open at 7:40pm

NOI received from Dave Guilmette, 333 Wares Road for the addition of a 46 x 30 ft. garage to an existing single family dwelling. Whitman and Bingham are the Engineers. 

Appearing at the hearing were the applicant, Dave Guilmette and Tom Tidman from Whitman and Bingham.

Site visit in November resulted in this NOI.

Much of the existing house and area for proposed work are in the wetlands buffer zone.

4405 sq ft of buffer zone will be altered by the project.

Will remove existing shed and naturalize the area to the front of the property – removing grass – 4700 sq ft.

The plan proposed that rain water would sheet flow off the driveway and road at the front of the house into the naturalized area and into the wetlands.

Propose parking area for 6 cars. The applicant is storing the cars offsite right now.  Area for driveway outside of the lower level garage – for 4 cars – is approx 35 x 50

Commission wondered if there weren’t some way to decrease the size of impermeable areas; move the buildings and paved areas further from the wetlands, provide more mitigation for the project.  The “naturalized” area being proposed provided no deterrent to the project injecting more water into the wetland, nor protection from any of the contaminants that might be introduced by the garaging of 6 additional cars on the property.

Suggestions


Move the addition and garage forward so that they are back from the road the minimum 75 ft.


Make the 2nd drive to the lower level next to the original driveway – this would move the drive further from the edge of the wetlands.


Decrease the size of the turn around pad in front of the lower garage – decreasing the impermeable soils even more by not paving this area.


Install a filled drip line or put gutters to control water from the roofs of the buildings and allow for the water to infiltrate rather than directing the water to run into the wetlands.


Provide more plantings to the back of the property between the dwellings and the wetlands.

Motion made and 2nd to continue hearing until the 18th @ 8:30pm  – with new drawings.  Vote was unanimous in favor of the motion at 8:15pm.

